

May 11, 2010



ACF BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND PAST CHAIRS

Marilyn Harris, chair

William J. Hodges, vice chair

Tony Astorga, treasurer

Susan Budinger, secretary

Bert A. Getz, chair emeritus

Jerry Bisgrove, past chair

Robert M. Delgado, past chair

Bennett Dorrance, past chair

Neal Kurn, past chair

Richard Silverman, past chair

Richard Snell, past chair

Richard H. Whitney, past chair

Ellen Steele Allare

William V, Andrew

Betsey Bayless

Ron Butler

Shelley Cohn

Jack Davis

Robert S. Diamond

Howard R. Emden

Carol Parry Fox

John A. Gogolak

Sharon Harper

Michael E. Kelly

Grace Y. Lau

Paul Luna

Mary Martuscelli

David C, Maurer

Marjorie McClanchan

Paulina Vazquez Morris

Koren Nicodemus

Frederick M. Pakis

Denise Resnik Hal Tashman

John O. Whiteman

PRESIDENT & CEO

Steven Seleznow

The Honorable Jan Brewer Governor of Arizona Arizona Statehouse 1700 West Washington

Dear Governor Brewer,

Phoenix, Arizona 85007

We enthusiastically support Arizona's second round application for Race to the Top. As one of the largest foundations in the state with over \$480M in assets and 10 affiliates statewide, we stand ready to support the state's efforts to systemically advance educational excellence.

As a nonpartisan foundation, we have appreciated the opportunity to serve on committees of the P-20 Councils under previous administrations and under your leadership. We have been particularly impressed with how you are approaching the second round of the Race to the Top application by engaging a broad range of stakeholders and key thought leaders in the state to shape our state's direction, and we have appreciated the opportunity to host some of those meetings for you.

We are particularly supportive of the state's efforts to advance several things that we have advocated for and researched – efforts to improve college and career readiness, to raise standards and enhance the methods of assessments, to draw on the lessons of years of investment in charter schools, to promote innovative, systemic reform models, to promote quality early education, and to accentuate our state's great work on STEM.

We look forward to deepening our partnership with you as we work together to carry out your ambitious plans.

Steven G. Seleznow

President & CEO

Since